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Department of Health considers launching anti-smoking campaign
The Health Department is mulling a policy to encourage people to quit smoking in order to reduce spending on health insurance coverage for treatment of smoking-related diseases, estimated between NT$20 billion and NT$30 billion a year. 
The National Health Institute suggested that by reducing the current smoking population, estimated at 4.5 million, by half and by levying higher taxes on cigarettes sales, the people of Taiwan may be exempt from health insurance premiums. 
Wen Chi-pang, a health policy researcher at the institute, said that Taiwan should double its anti-smoking efforts by informing the public of the hazards of cigarette-smoking through media and educational systems. 
Comparing warning signs on cigarette packs for sale in Taiwan and in other countries, Wen said those in Singapore with pictures of bloody lung cancer tissues are much more unpleasant than those in Taiwan. Thailand uses signs with pictures showing patients suffering oral cancer, he said. 
Wen said it is also easier and cheaper for people in Taiwan to buy cigarettes than in other countries. This may explain why the smoking population has not decreased. The average price of each pack of cigarettes in Taiwan is between NT$35 and 40, meaning that an average worker can buy one pack by working for 10 minutes. In China a worker has to work 56 minutes to buy a pack. In Australia, Singapore, and Hong Kong, the average price is NT$230, NT$200, and NT$140, Wen said. 
